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Dates for your  

diary: 

3rd January— Back to 

school 

18th January—Year 2 

parents assembly 

10th February—Last day 

of term 3 

13th-17th February—

School Holidays 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kiwi News 
 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Happy New Year and I hope you all 
had an enjoyable Christmas leave with 
your families.  We would like to offer a 
warm welcome to our new children 
and also to Mrs Ford, who has joined 
our teaching team this term. The 
teachers have lots of interesting 
learning organised and we are 
planning a special surprise for the 
children to help beat the 'January 
Blues'. A quick reminder that we are 
here to support all of our families - 
please let us know how we can help. 
Here's to a happy and healthy 2023 
for us all!  

Miss Susan Raeburn 

School Attendance Award Winners: 

Week commencing: : 3rd January 2022 

 Kapiti — 100% 

Okahune– 100% 

Well done Kapiti and Okahune 

Attendance Wrap Around Care 

This is a reminder to book onto wrap around care. We 

cannot accept children who are not booked as we need 

to maintain staff to pupil ratios to keep our pupils safe. 

Breakfast club gates will be open from 7.45am –8am if 

you arrive after this time please ring the bell to be let 

in. Thanks in advance for your understanding in these 

matters.  



  Kiwi Best Behaviour Curriculum (BBC) 

We are pleased to announce the launch of our best behaviour cur-

riculum or BBC for short. As a school we are focusing on a teaching 

a different aspect every month there will be a set of guidelines for 

pupil to follow and also a set of guidelines  for staff.  

For the month of January our theme is Lining Up and Moving 

Around. Staff and pupils have taken part in an assembly on Tues-

day to discuss expectations for Lining Up and Moving Around the 

school safely. We talked to the children about our BEST values and 

how we can show these values in the way we behave while moving 

around school. This is to help children think about their BEST be-

haviour and also about how we show respect and kindness to each 

other by doing things such as holding doors open and using man-

ners.  Children are currently earning points for demonstrating how 

they should line up and move around safely. Our school council will 

make a decision as to what the reward will be for the children with 

the most points. Please have a conversation about how they earn 

points.  

 

PE and Forest School Days  

Children should bring their PE kit to school in a 

bag on Monday and leave it in school until Friday.  

Please ensure all clothing is labelled with the 

Childs name.  

Southampton Sports Days 

Tuesdays: Timaru, Papamoa 

Thursday: Okataina, Waitangi 

Forest School sessions:  

Tuesday AM: Whatatutu 

Tuesday PM: Kerikeri 

Please ensure children are suitably dressed for the 

weather on Forest school days  including a rain 

proof coat and change of shoes in case the chil-

dren get wet and muddy.  

Lost Property 

We have a large number of unclaimed items such as hats, scarves, 

gloves, jumpers etc that do not have names on. Please can we re-

mind you to label every item your child has. We will be putting lost 

property out in the shelter on KS1 playground on the 16th of Janu-

ary after school for you to come and collect items you may have 

lost.  

Allergies 

A reminder we are a nut free environment. 

Please ensure you children do not bring 

items into school containing nuts. This may 

include things like chocolate nut spreads and cereal bars. 

Please ensure these items are not in lunch boxes. 

 






